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1
PURPOSE 

1.1
To inform Committee of relevant issues which have arisen since the last meeting.

1.2
Relevance to the Council’s ambitions and priorities:

· Council Ambitions – The following reports generally relate to the Council’s ambitions to make peoples’ lives healthier and safer.

2.
CLITHEROE MARKET WORKING GROUP

2.1
The Clitheroe Market Working Group consisting of five Members of this Committee, relevant officers and market trader representatives (including Jimmy Clitheroe’s Café) met again on 20 April 2007.

2.2
The meeting was called to discuss interest being registered by the recently selected Housing Association who are likely to take responsibility for our social housing service following stock transfer.

2.3
“Vicinity/Ribble Valley Homes” require a town centre office including a meeting room in a central location.  They had visited the market and have indicated their interest in developing a double storey office building, incorporating Jimmy Clitheroe’s Café and possibly Tourist Information (which may need to be relocated from the Market Place as of April 2008) to complement and be incorporated within the Bull Ring of the market.

2.4
Obviously, stock transfer will take place after the tenants are balloted in September subject to a ‘yes’ majority vote.  

2.5
The group supported the concept in principle and saw no major issues of concern subject to a suitable and appropriate scheme.  The group felt it would have a very positive effect on increasing footfall to the market and result in significant investment and improvement of the site for the eventual benefit of all concerned.

2.6
It was agreed that the group should be reconvened following the tenants’ vote in September and that a detailed report of the group’s conclusions could not be reported at this stage.  

3.
CASTLE CEMENT LIAISON COMMITTEE

3.1 
A liaison meeting was held on 22 March 2007.  A copy of the minutes are attached as Appendix A to the report.

4.
RESPONSIBILITY FOR STRAY DOG SERVICE – UPDATE

4.1
Further to my previous reports to Committee concerning the intended transfer of shared responsibility for stray dog control from the police, I have received a reply from DEFRA in relation to this matter.

4.2
The letter is attached as Appendix B to this report for your information and is self explanatory.  The letter confirms the Government’s ongoing intention to transfer sole responsibility for stray dog control within the Borough to the Council possibly from October.

4.3
As such enquiries have been initiated with the police and the current stray dog kennels operator as to possible options and costs of providing a 24/7 service as will be required.

5.
ADDITIONAL DOG WASTE BINS

5.1
I am pleased to report that the new dog waste bins have been delivered and will be erected in the near future.

5.2
Arrangements are being made for the disposal of the collected waste being disposed of through the Salthill Waste Transfer Station subject to the development of a suitable protocol and safe handling systems.

5.3
I
n addition, the Dog Warden’s hours are being increased to full time which again should be finalised and in place by the end of the month.
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